CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING
6-11-20
Virtually present:  Pam Meek, Ron Easton, Sara Meyers, Pastor Bill George, Jim McDonald, Joyce Cutbirth, and Nancy Cramer.

The meeting started at 6:32 pm.

Devotion
Luke chapter 10 was discussed.  Prayer was given by Pr. Bill.
Treasurer's Report
No report
Minutes
March and May minutes were approved.  Motion made by Ron and seconded by Joyce.
Pastor's Report

Council members each listed the 3 top problems ASLC is facing.
He will be in the office one day a week and work from home the rest of the time.

President's Report
Written report.
Virtual worship will continue for now.  We will discuss a drive-in church service for a later time-September at the earliest.  Please think of the pros/cons of this option.  It will take a lot of resources, so we need to make sure it is the best use of them and there is an interest before we proceed.
Pam will have knee surgery on 8/25 and the second knee surgery in December.

Team reports are due to Pam by the end of June.  A decision needs to be made about the congregational meeting before the next council meeting on 7/9/20.
Transition Team

Pastor is working on leading Zoom meetings to discuss the Transition process.  It is still our top priority and we don’t want it to stall due to COVID 19.  Ron will set up the meetings.  There will be several times (morning, afternoon, evening) so members can attend at the most convenient time.

Worship & Music
The outdoor service on 6/14/20 was discussed.  Sara was able to get a borrowed amp that can be used with our microphones.  Mary Ann Gross and Sharon L talked to Pr Bill about setting up communion.  David Fast will have music to play during the prelude, offering, communion, and postlude.  Members are asked to bring their own lawn chairs.  Phil Gross and Paul Blixrud will be on hand to help with folding chairs as needed.  Pr. Bill will bring the 6’ board used for spacing.  Ron E and Pr Bill are working with Jean M on the bulletin.  Sanitizer (liquid and wipes) and bottled water will be available.  Nancy will supply disposable masks for those that forget to bring one.  A poster will be by the supply table reminding everyone to wear their mask and maintain social distancing.  Members will be asked for feedback for use in future services.  There will not be outdoor services in July or August due to the heat.
Learning

No report
Witness
We had 29 hits on the virtual services on Sunday and 33 on Tuesday.  Last time the percentage of people watching the entire sermon was 86%.  We have hits on the website every day. Ron will update the COVID info.
The renewal of the website was approved by the council.

Ron continues to attend virtual Chamber of Commerce meetings.

Stewardship
We need to find some causes/projects and make our members aware of them so they can participate as they are able.

Sara will go over the members listed in the directory with Nancy and Pr Bill to review their status.
Community Life
Property

Old Business
Jim made 7 inquiries about council candidates and had one response.
New Business
Pam will ask Marie if the scouts are ready to start meeting again.

Pr Bill will ask the members of the Tuesday group if they are meeting yet.
Project Comfort will meet on 6/27 if the members are willing to attend.
The Lord’s Prayer was recited.

Meeting be adjourned at 8:08 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted
Sara Meyers

Council Secretary
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